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TREND TOWARD CLOSED SOCIETY
By T. B. Maston

Retired Professor, Christian Ethics

Editor’s Note:
In the following article, printed from 

The Word and The Way^of Missouri3 Dr. T.B. 
Masten has put his finger on a very serious 
problem among Southern Baptists. It is a 
problem both at the local church level and 
denominational level. It stems from a fear 
that the people won't understand - that 
putting forth the facts may engender oppo
sition. More and more Baptists are being 
asked to put big money into programs and 
institutions that they receive very little 
information about. Reports usually tend 
to propagandize rather than to simply tell 
the facts. Problems are withheld from the 
people until they are so acute and explo
sive that they can scarcely be dealt with. 
It's time for us to hear the warning that 
Dr. Masten sounds here.

Some of the trends that Southern Bap
tists should watch are more dangerous than 
others. The tendency toward secrecy of a 
closed society is one of the most danger
ous. If not corrected, this trend can be 
a real threat to our whole denominational 
structure.

A democracy is supposed to operate as an 
open rather than as a closed society. This 
is one of its most distinctive characteris
tics. The first amendment of our United 
States Constitution gave assurance to the 
American people that our government would 

Reprinted from THE WORD

IS DANGEROUS 
function as an open society. Openess is 
just as important for a democratic relig
ious group such as Baptists as it is for a 
political democracy such as the United 
States of America.

The tendency toward a closed society is 
evident in some local churches and in some 
aspects of our denominational life. Ordi
narily the larger the church the more pre
valent the tendency. In many churches 
practically all of the recommendations of 
staff, deacons, and/or committees are 
approved without any discussion or ques
tions. A simple question is frequently 
considered an evidence of non-cooperation.

In some cases no more is revealed to 
the church members than is absolutely ne
cessary. At times it is actually said, 
"They do not need to know." Unfortunately, 
many church members prefer not to know - 
they do not want to be bothered.

In some churches, particularly larger 
ones, and in some denominational agencies, 
the tendency to operate as a closed 
society is evident in regard to salaries 
and other financial matters. The salaries 
of all staff members may be lumped to
gether. The average church member has no 
idea what salary is paid to the pastor and 
other members of the church staff. Even 
when salaries are listed separately, the
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fringe benefits may not be clearly evident.
There are also denominational institu

tions and agencies that are not open about 
salaries and fringe benefits of their staff 
members. Some of the agencies have been 
known to refuse to provide the information 
when it has been requested. Others may 
provide the requested information but it 
would take a skilled public acountant to 
interpret it. There are, however, some 
agencies that will provide their salary 
structures fully and clearly.

It is my viewpoint that any Southern 
Baptist has a right to know the salary 
structure of any Southern Baptist agency, 
board, or institution. If we expect to 
retain the confidence of the rank and file 
of Southern Baptists in our denominational 
program and structure, we had better keep . 
the doors of information open.

If any denominational agency would be 
embarrassed for Southern Baptists to know 
the salaries paid by the agency, it may 
need to re-examine its salary structure. 
The salaries may be too high or too low. 
Also, there may be too much of a disparity 
between those in the higher and the lower 
salary brackets.

Let us in our churches and in our de
nomination operate as an open rather than 
as a closed society.

RELIGIOUS REVENUE SHARING
Most of us are cognizant of the fact 

that our State and Federal governments 
have for years slowly adopted a form of 
control over its constituents with a de
vice known as revenue sharing. In this 
scheme of things money is drained from the 
local economy into the State and Federal 
coffers and then distributed back to the 
States and municipalities from whence it 
was taken, thereby making the local au
thorities look to the State and Federal 
governments for things that were originally 
thei rs.

There has been a trend recently concer
ning the relationship of the Associational 
work with the various State Conventions 
and also the work of the State Conventions 
with the Southern Baptist Convention which 
seems to be closely akin to the way our 
political Big Brother does things, and 
this trend is very disturbing. If this 
route is followed it portends the welding 
together of a super organizational struc
ture which could endanger all of our work 
with a hierarchy far beyond man's imagina
tion.

As most of you are aware of, there has 
been spread after spread of pictures and 
stories in our State papers as well as in

By: Calvin Capps
Home Mission writings praising the great 
work of our Directors of Missions. These 
are, in most instances, very good and able 
men who are doing a good job. Therefore, 
to mention what seems to be a movement, 
with these men as the pawns in the game, 
will immediately bring an outcry. Be that 
as it may, I believe it needs to be 
brought to the attention of our people and 
be given close scrutiny. If it meets with 
approval, fine. If not it needs to be re
medied.

Many years ago, the Directors of Mis
sions were called Associational Mission
aries, and before that, probably some 
other name. Then they became Superinten
dents of Missions. Now they are called, 
generally, Directors of Missions. I wish 
they had kept their original names. Then 
there would have been little doubt as to 
their proper functions. They ARE Associ- 
ational workers. The Associations are au
tonomous bodies, as is the State Conven
tion and the local churches. Therefore, 
I cannot see how the State Convention 
staffs and Directors can try to exert so 
much influence on the work of the Associ
ations, through their missionaries or Di
rectors of Missions. Yet, we every 

hand, beginning long before the most re
cent praise articles and picture displays, 
the State papers and State leaders have be
gun to play the role of fairy godmother to 
the men and women who are strictly not in 
their employ. Oh, I know they have been 
recommended in some instances, and the As
soci at ions have been partially underwritten 
by State Mission funds. Still they are in 
the employ of the local Association and 
their first loyalty, after their loyalty 
to the Lord should be to the local, auto
nomous Association.

This is where the real problem is be
ginning to shape up. Most of us have seen 
the same thing happen in our governmental 
processes. We can readily see that this 
is not desirable. The great push is on 
for money to be put into our State coffers 
and then let the State dole it out, in the 
form of help, to the local Associations. 
The Directors of Missions are being tossed 
little "bones" of special attention. They 
are invited to sit in on meetings that 
are no part of the Associational work, but 
rather the State work. They are taken on 
retreats which promote the State work and 
instruct them in how to work within the

(Continued on Page Three)



CHURCH STAFF RELATIOASHIPS
By: Robert M. Tenery

Dr. James G. Harris, Pastor of the Uni
versity Baptist Church of Fort Worth, 
Texas, has written a very provocative ar
ticle on church staff relationships which 
appears in the January issue of Church 
Administration magazine. For the last 15 
years, church staff relationships have 
been a problem in the Southern Baptist 
Convention and an increasing number of 
articles have been prepared on the subject. 
Many of the articles almost come to grips 
with the real problem but not quite. We 
believe that it is time to drag the real 
problems out into the open and talk about 
them because they continue to “gnaw" away 
at the fellowship of Southern Baptist 
Churches.

This writer has enjoyed good church 
staff relationships for 15 years. Some of 
the closest friends that we have are among 
those who once served on our church staff. 
They are enduring friendships, but it all 
doesn’t happen without conscious effort.

selection
Many of these problems crop out of 

poor and unwise selection of church staff 
members. It seems that a staff member has 
become a status symbol to a number of 
churches and some pastors, anxious to have 
this status symbol, will recommend a pro
spective staff member to the selection 
committee and later to the church who is 
not capable of doing the job that must be 
done. There is little understanding about 
what is to be done and what direction the 
church program is to take before the staff 
member comes. This lack of understanding 
engenders all kinds of misunderstandings 
and tensions when the staff member is not 

.capable of carrying forth the work load 
that is expected of him.

For instance, a number of churches have 
called young men to serve as an Associate 
Pastor who really want to preach and 
eventually be a pastor. A church doesn’t 
need two preachers. This approach has 
failed even in the largest churches of our 
Convention. It’s like having two cooks in 
the kitchen. It just doesn’t work. The 
church that calls a preaching associate is 
asking for trouble. There is a pattern of 
trouble with this kind of associate.Even 
though we have never had this kind of 
associate we have observed the pattern.

Usually the preaching associate is a 
young man just out of college or seminary. 
He is ambitious. He doesn’t know how to 
handle flattery. Some people in the 
church who are miffed at the pastor begin 
to puff his ego with over-generous compli
ments about his preaching and his ability. 
They persuade him that the people in the 
congregation really want him to be pastor 
rather than the pastor. He begins to 
gather unto himself a following. The 
church members begin to choose up sides 
and the next thing on the agenda is a 
king size split and it all came about be
cause a church was unwise in staff selec
tion.

no valet
Again, the church does not need a re

ligious valet. A church does not need to 
employ two men to do what one can do. Two 
staff members should not go about doing the 
same thing. The pastor can preach, so 
there is no need to secure another staff 
member to preach.Except in very very large 
situations, the pastor can make hospital 
calls so there is no need to secure a 
staff member to make hospital calls with 
the pastor. This is a waste of church 

staff. Two church staff members should 
never be working at the same job. In 
searching out a staff member, the pastor 
and selection committee should find a 
staff member who can work in those areas 
where the pastor cannot.

For instance, the pastor cannot carry 
on his general pastoral duties and admin
ister a good music program in the church - 
especially if it is a medium sized or 
large church. He cannot adequately attend 
to his pastoral duties and administer a 
well organized and effective program of 
religious education in the church. It is 
an impossibility for the pastor to ade
quately function in his role as pastor and 
at the same time project an outreaching 
and effective youth program. In some 
larger churches, there is even a need for 
a recreation director and in the very 
largest churches there are needs for divi
sional directors. These are areas where 
the pastor needs help and when a church 
calls staff members into these areas of 
work they are not duplicating the pastor's 
work. This, in itself, will tend to avoid 
tens i ons.

administration
While job descriptions are generally 

ineffective, there should be clearly de
fined areas of administration. It should 
always be clearly understood that the pas
tor is the head administrator of the 
church.He is pastor of the entire church. 
That means that he is pastor of the 
choir. He is pastor also of the Sunday 
School Staff. He is pastor of the Youth 
Council. He is pastor of the Finance 
Committee and the Deacon Body. For this 
reason, staff members should always stay 
in close communication with the pastor 
on all administrative matters, even 
though he may have some areas of assigned 
administrative responsibility. Sometimes 
problems arise when a staff member decides 
that he needs to take over some of the 
pastor's administrative responsibilities. 
The pastor who allows this to happen will 
soon find himself to be a "lame duck" 
pastor who cannot exert strong leadership. 
Staff members should always understand 
that they work under the direction of the 
pastor. A church can only follow one 
program at the time and it must be the 
pastor's program. When there are two or 
three staff members projecting "thei r own" 
programs, a church is divided and nothing 
will be effective. To be sure, the pas
tor must make certain that the program 
that he projects is a comprehensive pro
gram that adequately covers every area of 
the church's need. He should stay in 
constant consultation with his staff,but 
there must be a unity of program under 
the pastor's leadership if there is to be 
harmony in the church and among staff 
members.

ambition
Sometimes a church staff is paralyzed 

because one or more staff members gets 
overly ambitious. This is a spiritual 
problem. If the church is growing, a 
staff member decides that he alone is re
sponsible for the church's growth. Or, 
maybe his wife grates under the fact that 
he must work under the pastor's leader
ship. It can be a family problem. A 
wife decides that her husband is the most 
capable person on the church staff and 
that he must be given pre-eminence in 
church life. She feeds his ego until he 
finally believes her. I was once pastor 

of a military man who got into trouble 
with his commanding officer. I had visi
ted with him and his wife in their home 
and I had heard his wife talk about the 
situation. She just couldn't understand 
why her husband (a Sargeant) wasn't the 
General. She said this to him day after 
day until she had him trying to act like 
the General. Needless to say he had pro
blems. Church Staffs don't have Generals 
but this same basic attitude can creep 
into the lives of staff members. Things 
must be kept in perspective. The congre
gation looks to the pastor for leadership. 
They look to him for guidance and they 
also look to him for an explanation if 
things go wrong. Staff members should be 
forever aware of this as they go about 
their duties. The staff member who has 
an anti-preacher atti tude, who goes his own 
way just to demonstrate that he is inde
pendent of the pastor will be useless to 
any church and a constant "headache" to 
the church and pastor.

tame
An unquenchable thirst for fame on the 

part of some staff members is causing 
problems in many churches. We once in
vited a well known musical group to sing 
in our Church. The Director of the group 
was the Minister of Music in a large city 
church. The singing group was put to
gether from the Youth Choir. They were 
good. The church had bought all kinds of 
equipment and paraphenalia for them. They 
were sponsored by the church. But the 
time came when they spent a great deal of 
time on the road. The staff member was 
so absorbed in making his singing group 
famous that he was neglecting his other 
duties. The services back in his home 
church were hurting because he was always 
gone on the road with his famous singing 
group. The rest of the music program was 
hurting. He was completely absorbed in 
making his group famous. The church had 
just become a meal ticket. The pastor 
was trying to reason with him but he in
terpreted the pastor's efforts to people 
in the congregation as that of meddling 
in his area of work. The "sponsors" who 
travelled with him were constantly being 
led to believe that the pastor was a 
"meany" who was jealous of the Minister 
of Music's fame and didn't really apprer 
ciate the talent of the group. Those 
"sponsors" in turn spread this same kind of 
thing among the people in the congregation. 
The congregation began to choose up sides. 
The matter came to a head. About the time 
that the show-down was to come, the staff 
member suddenly, decided to "go full time" 
with the group. Of course, this demanded 
tremendous honorariums from those churches 
who were inviting the group in to sing and 
we have heard little from the group since.

The group could have had a good ministry 
within the church. There could have been 
some ministry outside of the church within 
reason but the growth of a great church 
was practically stopped because a staff 
member became overly ambitious and took an 
ego trip.

responsibility
A staff member should always remember 

where his responsibility lies. His first 
responsibility is to his church. Sometimes 
sister churches, associations and even 
conventions will sponge off of church 
staffs. If a staff member is willing, 
he can be kept so busy "helping" other

(Continued on Page Three)



EDITORIALS .by ROBERT M.TENERY
About the strongest word that can be 

used to describe the recent North Carolina 
Baptist Convention is that it was routine, 
if not bland. Indeed, many considered it 
bland. The Convention is made up of mes
sengers from churches. New Testament 
Churches are basically theological insti
tutions but theology took a back seat at 
the Convention. That which makes up the 
woof and the warp of New Testament Churches 
was not seriously discussed.

This is not to say that the program had 
no theological content whatever, but that 
theology certainly was not an evident char
acteristic of the program. There were 
moments of inspiration, to be sure, but we 
hope that the day will come when Southern 
Baptists can discuss theological issues 
and even debate them without the Convention 
being characterized as a "fighting" Con
vention. That which passes muster for 
"harmony" is many times nothing more than 
glorified boredom. Discussion and debate 
are essential ingredients of a democracy 
and if we allow ourselves to be brainwashed 
into believing that we should never discuss 
or debate issues at a Convention, then we 
are headed straight for a heirarchy and we 
will lose that distinctive that we know as 
Baptist democracy.

The President’s address was promotional 
in nature. The Convention Sermon was a 
topical development of the theme, "Sirs, 
We Would See Jesus" and Billy Graham de
veloped an alliteration around the theme, 
"Nothing Is Too Hard For God".

LIBERAL LEAVEN
The careful listener could easily detect 

that we are not through with liberalism in 
North Carolina. There were constant jibes 
at Conservative Men. For instance, Charles 
V. Petty of the Council on Christian Life 
and Public Affairs tossed out an innuendo 
suggesting that conservativism in North 
Carolina was responsible for the awful 
break down of home life. The suggestions 
only reflected his ignorance of the social 
structures and economic demands of the 
modem South and its working parents.

’HISTORY’
John M. Lewis of Raleigh presented 4 

narrations on Baptist History. The idea 
of reviewing Baptist History was good but 
the presentations left something to be 
desired. The most unfortunate thing is 
that Dr. Lewis used the occasion to pro
ject his own theological ideas and 
philosophies - upon which his presentations 
departed altogether from Baptist History. 
His closing jabs were often well calcula
ted to point an accusing finger at conser
vatives in the Convention. For instance, 
in one session he raised the question as 
to how long we could survive with those in 
our midst whose beliefs"tend toward creed- 
alism". It was the same old worn slick 
jargon that liberals have used for ten 
years in their efforts to paint conserva
tives black and make them look ugly^ He 
also threw out the subtle suggestion that 
the Convention can no longer function as a 
democracy as it has for generations but 
he failed to voice the slightest recogni
tion of the fact that Baptists have never 
supported heirarchal structures and never 
will!

There were also some very unfortunate 
historical errors. They were very glaring. 
There was an attempt in his presentations 
to associate Baptist evangelistic efforts 
with the emotional excesses of the camp meet
ings.The truth is that the Camp Meetings 
were mostly Methodist phenomena*Dr.Robert 
A. Baker, professor of Church History at 

Southwestern Seminary and probably South
ern Baptists most competent historian has 
stated many times that Baptists were not 
involved in those Camp Meetings with emo
tional excesses to any significant degree 
but generally looked upon them with sus
picion and disapproval. In fact, early 
Baptists were very Calvinistic in their 
views and Calvinism certainly held no 
brief for the emotional excesses of the 
Camp Meetings. To be sure, there were 
likely some isolated incidents in which 
Baptist became involved in those meetings, 
and even in their emotional excesses but 
it is dishonest to project the idea that 
this was the norm for early Baptists or 
that any significant number of early Bap
tists became involved in them.Itisto pro
ject a falsehood.lt just wasn’t so. A study 
through outstanding personalities among 
Camp Meeting revivalists will reveal that 
few of them were Baptsits. The names of 
Southern Baptist Preachers usually asso
ciated with revivalism include such names 
as George W. Truett and Lee R. Scarborough . 
Certainly, no one could accuse 
those men of emotional excesses. 
In fact, if the early Baptists 
can be accused of anything it is that they 
were too withdrawn and showed a lack for 
any emotional expression whatsoever. 
There have only been small isolated pock
ets of hyper-emotionalism among Baptists 
and they have been mostly found in the 
Southeast. This kind of thing, however , 
certainly is not the norm for Baptists. 
It is the exception rather than the rule.

DISAPPOINTMENT
It was disappointing that a Committee 

appointed to study Trustee Representation 
asked for permission from the Convention 
to delay its report for a year. The re
quest came because Mr. Grover J. Andrews, 
a staff member of the Southern Association 
of Colleges and Schools wrote a letter 
suggestive of the idea that the Committee’s 
Report may endanger the accreditation of 
our colleges. This development has raised 
the ire of a great many people across the 
State who were expecting to have the privi
lege of voting and passing the recommenda
tion of the Study Committee.

To be sure, the report of the Study 
Committee is not what many of us had hoped 
for. For instance, a system that allows 
for seven trustees to come from one single 
church is entirely out of step with the 
democratic process. But/the report of the 
study committee still allows for this. We 
can’t believe that it is necessary for 
seven trustees to come from one single 
church when we have over 3,458 churches. 
The report does provide, however, that at 
least one fourth of the trustees come from 
churches with less than 400 members which 
is some improvement but not much. This 
means that three fourths of the churches 
in the Convention will furnish only one 
fourth of the Trustees. If that is demo
cracy then I am an Astronaut.

The truth is that the overwhleming ma
jority of our Trustees come from Business, 
Professional, or wealthy people while the 
vast majority of our Baptist people in 
North Carolina are working people. There 
have been occasions in which those elected 
to Trustee positions in our Convention 
seldom ever darkened the door of any 
church. If any one wants to know why so 
many Baptists are not enthused about the 
institutions, this is one reason. We con
stantly hear assurances from institutional 
representatives appearing at Associational 
meetings that we are "a part" of the min
istry of our Institutions through the Co
operative Program and yet most churches 

have been consistently denied any repre
sentation on the boards and committees 
that make the decisions about the institu
tions. This is one reason that there has 
been such a gap between our people and our 
institutions.

CHURCH STAFF
(Continued From Page Two) 

churches or leading study courses and 
clinics of various types in the Association 
or denomination that he doesn’t have time 
to carry out his reponsibi 1ities in the 
church that is paying his salary. It is 
like a pastor taking too many revivals. 
When this happens, a pastor or staff mem
ber may be sure that he is going to have 
problems with his church.

Another factor is laziness. It is aw
fully easy for a pastor or staff member to 
look and sound busy when he is not. A 
staff member should be as careful to give 
an honest day’s work for an honest day's 
pay as the working man out in the business 
world is expected to give to his employer. 
A business man once complained to me that 
their minister of music never showed up at 
the church even though he was paid $14,000 
per year. He stayed home and kept the 
children while his wife worked. He was 
being unfair to his church and was hurting 
the attitude of the congregation toward 
all full time vocational Christian workers. 
Sometimes staff members want to "keep 
their own schedule" which often means that 
they don't really want to be responsible 
to anyone for an honest day's work. A 
staff member should be just as conscien
tious about fulfilling his responsibi1i ties 
and being on the job in his church as he 
would if he were working in the business 
world. He should always avoid arranging 
his personal business or pleasure in such 
a manner that it would interfere with the 
carrying out of his responsibilities as a 
church staff member.

spiritual guidance
A Church Staff member should always 

seek spiritual guidance from above but he 
should never use God's will as a "rubber 
stamp" for what he wants to do. The Lord 
will not lead one staff member in one di
rection and the other staff members in a- 
nother. The church staff members should 
look to the pastor for leadership.
This is the role that the New Testament 
assigns to the Pastor and it can never be 
usurped by anyone else.

Good church staff relationships do not 
come about accidentally. Every church 
staff member must understand that his is a 
spiritual responsibility. V/hen every 
staff member knows his job and does his 
job, and understands his proper place of 
relationship within the staff, there can 
be harmony and effectiveness.

RMT
RELIGIOUS REVENUE SHARING
(Continued From Page One)

framework of the overall plan for a great 
institutional set-up. The same thing is 
happening throughout our Southern Baptist 
Convention in seeking to bring more into 
the Nashville coffers, while they dole 
some back to the State Conventions in 
"Missionary" endeavors.

Though this may seem a small thing to 
most people, and some may say that I am 
crying, wolf, wolf, where there is no 
wolf, I believe it is a subtle, sly way 
to bring everything to bear, possible, to 
make all of the workers Associational and

(Continued on Page Four)

falsehood.lt


A vote in church business meeting goes 
contrary to his wishes. His ego is woun
ded. So, a self-styled church patriarch 
gathers around him a following and ’’pulls 
out”. Another church is formed whether it 
is needed or not. Need hasn’t been the 
consideration. The consideration has been 
the self styled patriarch’s ego - the only 
consideration. Soon, the church applies 
to the Association for membership. It 
wants to fly the Southern Baptist Flag-not 
because it is a Southern Baptist.>Church 
but because identification with the Sou
thern Baptist Convention will help the 
foundling church to proselyte members. 
Such churches often spring up in the midst 
of other Southern Baptist Churches who are 
already competing for members. Many times, 
such ill founded churches are received 
into the Association simply because the 
proper committees within the Association 
have not been firm and had the courage to 
say ”no, we don’t need any more Southern 
Baptist Churches in that area’*.

Sometimes such splits are led by pas
tors who have had difficulty. Their church 
becomes divided. They have to leave. 
There is no place to go but they want to 
stay in the ministry. So, the embattled 
pastor takes the group in the church that 
is supportive of him and begins a new 
work. It’s the case of the pastor calling 
a church instead of a church calling a 
pastor. Sometimes it’s a preacher who 
wants to become a pastor and he has become 
impatient waiting upon the Lord. The Ft. 
Worth-Dallas area has some great and mam
moth churches but that area is also pep
pered with small weak churches which were 
begun by impatient students at Southwes
tern Seminary who wanted a church. The 
churches were founded and often deserted 
by their pastor in their early years and 
left to struggle. Many of them have never 
known an effective ministry because they 
are often overshadowed by strong establis
hed churches that have been serving the 
community for years.

I have observed a situation in a small 
textile town here in North Carolina for a 
number of years. At one time, there was 
only one Baptist Church which was the First 
Baptist Church. There was a split and 
another church was formed. It wasn’t long 
until the new church split again and a- 
nother church was formed. Now the split 
has split. So now there are four churches 
where there was once one church serving 
the same small community. Three of the 
churches have been accepted into an Asso
ciation and the fourth Church is less than 
a year old. In each case, the split fol
lowed controversy that revolved around the 
same family. There is keen and unwhole
some competition in the community for mem
bers. There is often hostility and acri
mony between the churches. The splits 
haven’t resulted in the expansion of the 
Kingdom of God. While the community has 
grown some, all the growth could have been 
served by the original church and most 
certainly by the original church plus the 
first church to be formed out of a split. 
The growth of the community has been 
slight and there is certainly not enough 
growth prospect in the community in the 
foreseeable future to support four strong 
churches. Therefore, instead of the King
dom being expanded and the name of Christ 
exalted, it has been a sad spectacle for 
the whole community to behold and the 
community has been divided.

JUSTIFIED
To be sure, there are times when a church

a time to sau 'no' 
By: Robert Tenery ■

becomes so philosophically or theologically 
divided and relationships are so impaired 
that it is best for one group or the other 
to withdraw. While I have never been in
volved in such a move, I think that I have 
seen situations in which pastors were justi
fied in taking a group of committed people 
and forming a new church. There have been 
occasions in which churches have so fallen 
under the domination and influence ^of 
’’preacher haters” that it is impossible for 
any pastor to effectively serve the church. 
They tire of going through the trauma 
and having their children witness the spec
tacle of a pastor being ‘‘run off11 every 
couple of years. It is not a question of 
whether or not it is ever wise for a group 
to withdraw from a church but the question 
is whether or not the establishment of a 
new church is in order. For instance, 
there have been a number of occasions in 
which the dissident group withdrawing could 
just as easily have joined other Southern 
Baptist Churches in the area rather than 
establishing a new work.

DISTURBING
It is disturbing that Associational 

Missionaries often give aid and comfort to 
dissident groups who want to establish a 
new work, especially if the dissident group 
is pulling out in protest to a pastor. 
There have been occasions when professors 
identified with colleges or seminaries have 
sided with such dissident groups without 
having the facts in hand and knowing both 
sides of the situation. This happened in 
one of the large and well known churches in 
Georgia, the church became pastorless. 
The congregation called a very able and 
dynamic man who was already on the staff to 
be pastor> over the objections of a hand 
picked pulpit committee which obviously did 
not enjoy the trust and confidence of the 
congregation. A former seminary professor 
helped a small dissident group within the 
congregation who had failed to gain control 
of the mammoth church, to organize a new 
work even though there were numerous other 
churches in the area which those people 
could have attended.

That is precisely the point. We are not 
contending that a group should not ever 
withdraw from a church. But that Chris
tians who feel that they must withdraw 
should seek out other Southern Baptist 
Churches rather than establishing another 
new work. Through such an approach, it is 
possible that other churches could be 
strengthened by the move rather than estab
lishing another work that is destined to 
remain small and weak without the ability 
to adequately support a pastor or maintain 
a program that will properly minister to the 
needs of people.

NORTH CAROLINA
In some of our larger cities there is 

still enough growth and development that 
some new churches are needed. But for the 
most part, North Carolina is well populated 
with Southern Baptist Churches and in some 
instances it is far overpopulated. Many of 
the very small churches that we have now 
were established generations ago when roads 
were poor and travel was slow. Then, 
there was a need for small churches in 
every community. Today it is a whole new 
ball game. We have good roads and good au
tomobiles. Traveling two, three or five 
miles to church is no sweat but many chur
ches are still living with a pattern of 
church life that grew up in a generation 
that has passed. Many churches should con

sider merging so that they can have ade
quate facilities, a strong staff and ade
quate program.

Associational missions committees should 
simply be more purposeful in recommending 
new churches to an Association. If a 
group has established a mission where it 
is not needed, then the missions committee 
should say "no”. There is a proper pro
cedure for establishing new churches. 
There should be careful study to determine 
whether or not a new church is needed in a 
given community or whether that community 
can be adequately served by an existing 
Southern Baptist Church. If it is deter
mined that there is enough development 
that a new church is needed, then a spon
soring church should be secured and the 
work should be established out of purpose 
rather than out of spite. Churches so es
tablished have the prospect of a good future. 
Associational Missionaries and denomina
tional employees should never identify 
with or encourage dissident groups who 
simply want to pull out in protest unless 
there is a real need. If a group is pull
ing out to establish an independent church 
of course, an association has nothing to 
say but if that group intends to be re
ceived into the Association, then such 
groups whould be made aware that proper 
procedures whould be followed. We believe 
that there is a preponderance of evidence 
in the New Testament that supports the 
proper establishment of new churches.

RMT

RELIGIOUS REVENUE SHARING
(Continued From Page Three)

Statewide subservient to the one central 
authority. This, in my opinion has reduced 
many good men and women to nothing more 
than “bag men11 for the collection of reve
nue. Most of the Directors that I hear 
talk spend more time talking about our 
State headquarters plans, Atlanta and 
Nashville than they do about their Associ
ations which are their parent bodies and 
their place of work.

I believe that we ought to get back to 
the idea that was spawned when Association- 
al Missionaries came into being. Call 
them what you will, the main emphasis 
should be not in channelling all we can 
to State and Southern Convention headquar
ters, but in getting the local work organ- 
ized to do God’s bidding locally. The 
other will then take care of itself.

The monies from our churches should be 
flowing to the various work that is being 
done by our Convention, wherever the local 
church decides is the best investment of 
the Lord’s money. This should be done 
without coerciveness in any form and with
out an organ i zat iona 1 structure that weaves 
its web around the employees, though they 
are spiritual servants, of the local Asso
ciations and Conventions.

Rev. Calvin Capps^ Pastor 
Southside Baptist Church 
Greensboro 9 N. C.
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